                                              CYNGOR CYMUNED MATHRI
                     MATHRY COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING
                                MONDAY  15th November, 2021.
HELD IN MATHRY COMMUNITY HALL
Present:  Cllrs:  Tim Mason, Jill Morgan, Alan Price, Bryn Morris, James Richards, Graham Johns
In attendance:  Richard Staden – Tree Officer PCC, Clerk – Vanessa Walker
1. Attendance at meeting by Richard Staden from Pembs County Council to discuss its tree cutting policy.  Cllr. Price asked what protection was in place and Richard explained that Pembs County Council has 2 levels using rules within a Conservation Area which are in place to safeguard the quality of the area and the Tree Preservation Order (TPO).  Once Richard has been informed he can object to any tree cutting but must then make a TPO which applies to pruning as well as cutting down the tree.     This is a complicated, time consuming processs, so he tends to try and arrive at a mutually acceptable solution with the owner to agree what is a reasonable action for the tree concerned.  TPO’s are the last option – once in place they are difficult to remove and they can criminalise someone for doing unlawful work on what they consider to be their tree.  TPO’s can be requested to prevent local trees being cut down but Richard tries to decide on what is the best solution given the local situation as TPO’s stay with the land and can stop a house sale. Cllr. Price suggested that all trees within a specific area have TPO’s to protect them.  Cllr. Jill Morgan asked whether the Tree Warden Scheme was still in existence.as she had been the Warden for Mathry.    Richard replied that the scheme had been run by the PCNPA but did not seem to exist any more.
Cllr. Mason asked if Councillors could be informed of forthcoming tree cutting.  Richard agreed that he would inform the Council where possible but stressed that it was his role to make any decision 


2. Representation by Members of the Public 

3. Minutes 
The Minutes of the last meeting held on the 18th October, 2021, were read and agreed.   Proposed by Cllr. Alan Price, seconded by Cllr. Bryn Morris.
4. Matters Arising 
· Debribrillator for Castlemorris – there had been an offer of free machine and outdoor cabinet from the St. Davids First Responders.  The Clerk would liaise with them.
· Review of one way system in Mathry – new proposals will be put forward by Clare Williams – Pembs County Council.  She has confirmed that she will attend a future meeting once there is something to discuss.
· Welsh Government – consultation response on second home premium and self catering – see 7a)(iv) for responses by Pembs County Council.   
5. FINANCE 
          Payments requested:   Remembrance wreath - £20.00




        Sheep Dog Trials - £50.00





        Mathry Community Hall donation - £100

Proposed by Cllr. Bryn Morris, seconded by Cllr. Graham Johns.

          Account information:  Current  £2993.85
                                             Deposit £1508.21












6.     PLANNING
Planning Application 
PCC

21/0591/PA:  Pencnwc, Castlemorris – proposed earth banked nutrient storage lagoon.  Cllr. G Johns expressed a personal interest and left the room.  Councillors discussed the change to the original application which had been refused and agreed that there was now no adverse comment.

Planning Applications Approved

PCC

21/0603/PA:  Rhyd yr Harding, Castlemorris – alterations and 2 storey extension.  Conditionally approved.  The Clerk was asked to find out why Mathry Community Council had not received notification of this planning application.
7.    a)  CORRESPONDENCE   
i) Funding request – Sheepdog Trials received.    Cllr. Price proposed £50.  Seconded by Cllr. Jill Morgan.
ii) Hywel Dda joint statement about sending fit people home from hospital received.  The Clerk was asked to send a letter about the Council’s concerns.
iii) Information on Metro Project received.

iv) Pembs County Council – responses to WG consultation on second home premium and self catering received via C Cllr. N Prior.
v) PLANED – youth initiatives 2022 received.
vi) University of Wales – letter and draft licence for pathway across Mathry Village Green.  The Clerk was asked to remind them that they have already had map and dimensions of the pathway.  The Council approved the draft licence.
vii) Visit Pembrokeshire – email response from Emma Thornton.  


       b)   NEWSLETTERS
             
       c)   CONSULTATIONS
        i)   Welsh Government – second homes premium and self catering received.  The Council     
        completed the consultation document which the Clerk would send in on-line.

8. COMMUNITY HALL
Cllr. A Price will find out if the Council can use its old meeting room in the Community Hall in future.  The Council agreed a donation of £100 – proposed by Cllr. Graham Johns and seconded by Cllr. James Richards.
9. ENHANCING PEMBROKESHIRE GRANT
Cllr. A Price signed off the EPG Grant.  All the Community Councillors will meet next week to choose the best quotes. For further discussion at the next meeting.

10. ACCOUNT AT CROESGOCH FARM STORES
The Clerk will set up an account for Mathry Community Council
11. REMEMBRANCE ARRANGEMENTS
The Remembrance went very well, over 50 people attended.  Councillors thanked Cllr. Jill Morgan for taking the service.  It was agreed that Evan Curtis should be sent an Amazon voucher for £10. and that in future a second wreath be purchased for a member of the 








community to lay in addition to the one from the Community Council.  Proposed by Cllr. Bryn Morris, seconded by Cllr. Tim Mason.



12. FRENCH TWINNING



13. PEMBS COUNTY COUNCIL REPORT
14. Connected Communities Day in Trefin
The recent Connected Communities Day was very successful with several exhibitors.  Around 50 people attended the day.
15.  Christmas Tree

       Cllr. Alan Price has ordered the tree for Mathry Green.    There wll be singing around the tree on 
 Monday 20th December.

Signed ………………………………….

Date    …………………………………..
